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President’s Message 
Al Colville 
 
Before the publication of our next 
Ambassador Newsletter, we will 
have completed two of the most 
challenging and exciting events in 
the recent history of the Friendship 
Force of Central Virginia.  The multi-club Civil War Exchange 
Tour taking place at the end of this month has certainly been an 
ambitious undertaking for us.  The planning for it began over two 
years ago when Dave Burns, Bing Spitler and myself started 
working with four other Friendship Force Clubs in the Mid-
Atlantic area to put the program together.  It is great to see it all 
come to fruition and I certainly hope that all of our members will 
be able to participate in some aspect of this great event.  Since 
Dave will be away during the time they are here, Monica Notaro 
has graciously agreed to be the Exchange Director in his 
absence. 
Another unique experience for us will be the Open World 
program we have been asked to put together for a group of 
people from Tajikistan.  They want to come here to learn about 
how the election process works in the United States.  I am not 
sure they picked the right year to study that process but they will 
be hear during Election Week in November.  Under the direction 
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of Bob Harris, our Exchange Director for this event, we will do our best to give them what they want. 
I hope that these two very interesting events will offer opportunities to bring new members into our 
fold.  Please consider spreading the word about them to your friends and neighbors.  They might be 
excellent selling points for getting them interested in our organization and possible joining with us.    
 
 

Civil War Exchange 
 
Twenty ambassadors on the Civil War exchange will soon be with us a mix of both international and 
domestic folks.  Many people have been involved in the planning of this exchange for some time and 
now we have to make all of the plans come true.  Bing Spitler has developed a great program that 
highlights the events taking place in our area including presentations and tours.   
 
We have 10 members/couples who will be hosting and I am very happy to say the group includes five 
new member couples to include Robert and Joanne Harris, John and Brenda Alluisi, Ranny and Ulli 
Reynolds, Dave and Lynn Wirth, and Wayne and Betsy Brady.  On behalf of the Board of Directors 
and the membership, a big “thank you” to all of them and to the rest of you who stepped forward to 
host.  And of course thanks also to you other members who have volunteered to act as day hosts or 
otherwise participate in the exchange. 
 
While many have signed up to go with the ambassadors on the planned tours, there is still an 
opportunity to join the festivities at a Pot Luck Welcome party at the Dryers on Sept. 29th beginning at 
4:00 PM (social, dinner at 5:00).  You should have received a Doodle Poll to register for this and we 
need your response soon.  Sorry for the short notice.  Contact Walt (walt.oconnell@gmail.com) if you 
have any questions.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CIVIL WAR EXCHANGE 
Pot Luck Dinner 

Sept. 29 - 4:00 PM Social, 5:00 Dinner 
 

Dryers, 830 C O D CAt the harter aks rive, ’ville 

Pulled pork provided – you bring sides and beverage 

http://doodle.com/poll/y65asxza78mfhrhw 

mailto:walt.oconnell@gmail.com
http://doodle.com/poll/y65asxza78mfhrhw
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Open World Exchange 
Bob Harris, ED 
 
The FCCV has been selected to host an exchange involved with the Open World Leadership Center, 
an arm of the US Congress that focuses both on conducting exchanges that establish lasting 
professional relationships between the up-and-coming leaders of Open World countries and 
Americans dedicated to showcasing U.S. values and democratic institutions.  Open World countries 
are those Eurasian countries that were part of the former Soviet bloc.  FFCV will be hosting five 
members of parliament or other up and coming political leaders from the country of Tajikistan. They 
will arrive on November 4 and be our guests until November 12.  
 
Though our itinerary is still not complete the activities in which we will involve the ambassadors 
includes almost two full days at the political center of the University of Virginia learning retail politics in 
the United States and observing the discussions of many influential people on election night as the 
results of the national election come in.  We will also be visiting several municipalities in the area to 
meet with elected members of their leadership for panel discussions. 
 
Tajikistan is also closely aligned with Virginia through military training and helping them develop drug 
interdiction programs. This training is provided by the Virginia National Guard. 
 

Events Committee in Action 
Peggy Colville, Chair 
 
We had a very successful JAG Labor Day Picnic at Pam and Paul Hokanson's house a GREAT BIG 
THANK YOU to them for hosting this event. 
 
Our next event will be the upcoming Halloween Custom Party at Margaret and Mark Dryer's home on 
the 22nd of October.  Details to follow with a Doodle Poll so members can let us know they are 
coming and what "devilish" dishes they will be bringing.  This is a Great opportunity to invite your 

friends and neighbors who might be interested in getting to know what we are all about.    
 

JAG School 
Linda Burns, Chair  
 
On 20 June our next group of 3 month students came in.  We have two from Mali, sponsored by 
Linda Okun and Monica Notara, one from Indonesia, sponsored by Linda Gehle, and an Armenian, 
sponsored by Linda & Dave Burns.  They graduated on September 8th.  Congratulations to all of 
them.  The time went by very fast. 
 
We have another group of Graduate students that came in around 8 August.  They are a family from 
Korea, sponsored by the Colville’s, an Egyptian, sponsored by Patricia Sclater, and an Armenian 
family, sponsored by the Drinkwater’s.  Unfortunately, the two students that were scheduled to come 
from Turkey were unable to make it.  Hopefully, they may be able to come for the next class.   
 
We had our Labor Day picnic at Pam and Paul Hokanson’s house.  We had approximately 47 people 
attending.  Thank you very much Hokinson’s and all that participated.  It was a GREAT day at the 
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lake.  It was a lot of fun to get together with the International students and also members we had not 
seen in a while. 
 

 
 
 
 

Exchange Committee 
Dave Burns 
 
2017 Outbound: Mondo Maya de Tuxtla Gutierrez,  
 
Mexico: Good news!  The Mexican club has confirmed the dates of the exchange and the number of 
folks they can host. The exchange will be held 18-25 April 2017 and our club will be allowed to send 
at least 10 ambassadors.  We had hoped to have the exchange early in the month, but Easter will be 
late next year and a number of hosts and ambassadors would not be able to participate until after 
then.  As for the number of ambassadors, we have 10 slots, as does the other U.S. club participating 
in the exchange, Des Moines, Iowa.  At present we do have 10 members interested in filling our slots, 
but if Des Moines cannot fill theirs, we could add additional travelers. As previously reported Deb 
Winslow will be the ED for this exchange, if you have an interest in participating please contact her. 
 
2017 Outbound:  No change since the last newsletter. We are still hoping to establish an outbound 
exchange with Santa Barbara, CA in 2017 but this is still being coordinated. Other domestic 
exchanges may be possible. We are also talking with Medicine Hat, Alberta to see if we might be able 
to work out and exchange with them next year, more info on that in the next Ambassador. 
 
2017 Inbound: Nizhny Novgorod and Kirov Oblast, Russia, November 2017: Nothing new has 
happened in regards to this exchange. As previously mentioned, we have let FFI know we have no 
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objection to hosting ambassadors from the two clubs and I have written to the EDs to work out 
details. More info to follow.  
 
2017 Inbound: Themed exchange: As previously reported, FFI has requested we host a three or four 
day exchange sometime in 2017. We have suggested possible themes of “Central Virginia’s Early 
American Presidents”, “Wineries & and Micro Breweries of Central Virginia”, and “The Civil War in 
Central Virginia”. More details to follow in the coming months. We have yet to hear from FFI on this 
but will pass on the information once we hear from them. 
 

2016 Inbound:  Open World Program – Tajikistan 
 
We are still working our way through defining what will be expected of our club in terms of hosting this 
event.  To repeat, we will be hosting a small (7 or 8) delegation of folks from the country of Tajikistan 
who will be staying with us to learn about the electoral process here in the US.  We envision this will 
include visits to local and state government organizations, possibly the University of Virginia, and 
other organizations involved in the electoral process. New member Bob Harris has agreed to act as 
Exchange Director for the exchange but we are in the process of putting together a committee of 
“seasoned” members to work out the details of the who, what, when, and where aspects of the 
exchange.  Rob Beck has volunteered to work with FFI to learn more about what will be required. 
Information will be disseminated to the club membership as we work our way through this.  
 
 
 

Outreach 
Linda Burns, Chair  
 
We had a going away luncheon on 15 August at the Darden Cafeteria for Freddie Bacher where 
eighteen people attended.  Freddie requested no presents (cards OK) since she was driving to 
Colorado so I presented her with a basket full of “goodies” that she could eat during her long drive 
and a card from FFCV.  She also received multiple cards and well wishes from others.  We will miss 
her. 
 
I visited Harold Kelshaw at an assisted living home but now he is home and doing better.  I saw him 
at a going away luncheon for a member, Bill Smith, who is also moving away.  He has moved to NC 
to be closer to his son.  We will miss Bill as well. 
 
During this quarter I also reached out to a few others:  Alan Drinkwater had pneumonia, Dee 
Schwargerl took a fall down some stairs (feet first, thank goodness), and  Walt O’Connell had 
surgery.  I am happy to say they are all on their way to recovery.  Also, prayers go out to Ranny & Ulli 
Reynolds (new members).  Ranny lost his father just a few weeks ago.   
 
We also need to keep Monica Notaro, Patsy O’Connell and Mark Dryer in our thoughts & prayers.  
Monica has gone up to Wisconsin to be with a very long time friend who is ill; Patsy and Mark are 
scheduled for surgery in October. 
 
If you know of any other member who needs an “outreached hand” please let me know. 
You can contact me @ toeheadva@yahoo.com or 434-589-8724. 
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Fund Raising 
Pam Hokanson, Chair  
 
We have completed the fund raising events for which we have been scheduled this year.  If any more 
opportunities come up, I will be in touch with you. 
 
Thanks to all who made our 2016 fund raising efforts a success. 
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Member News 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
  

Do you need a name tag or 
business cards? 

 
Drop an email to Walt 

(walt.oconnell@gmail.com) 
and let him know what you need. 

 

The minutes of the BOD meetings and copies 
of the Ambassador Newsletter are available on 

our Web site, www.ffc.avenue.org 
 

The BOD meetings are open to anyone who 
would like to attend.  We welcome you 

participation 
 

http://www.ffc.avenue.org/
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2016 Calendar 
Meetings and Events 

 

Month Date Event 

September 16-19 FFI World Conference 

 28-10/2 Civil War Exchange 

   

October 4 BOD Meeting 

 22 Halloween Party 

   

November 2 BOD Meeting 

 4-12 Open World Exchange 

 9 Ambassador Input Due 

 19 Annual Event 

   

December 6 BOD Meeting 

 17 Christmas Party 

 

 

  



Page 9 

 

Show Your Club Logo with Custom Merchandise 
You now have the ability to purchase quality merchandise with our 
club logo embroidered on it from Queensboro.  Some of us have 
purchased this merchandise in the past and have found it to be very 
good quality. 
 
We have our own “store front” that uses our approved logo and 
ordering products through it is quite easy.  Go to 
http://ffcv.qbstores.com and to see 
the selection of products.  To make a 
purchase, set up an account and 
then select from the products 
available, specifying your size and 
color preference.   
 
 
A flat fee of $6.50 per order applies 

regardless of the order size so team up with a friend and consolidate 
your orders.   
 
Queensboro offers many more products than we have placed in our 
store front.  If you are looking for something in particular you can 
view their entire site at http://www.queensboro.com.  You can order 
directly from that site but you won’t have access to our logo.  If you 
see an item you would like with the logo, let Walt know (walt.oconnell@gmail.com, 434-591-0532) 
and he will add it to the store front.  

http://ffcv.qbstores.com/
http://www.queensboro.com/
mailto:walt.oconnell@gmail.com
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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 
 

Friendship Force Central Virginia Inc. 

Regular Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, July 5, 2016     

 Colville Residence 315 Village Blvd., Palmyra, VA 22963 

 

Board Members Present: 
President & BOD Chairman, Al Colville 

First Vice President, Linda Burns, 

Second Vice President, Pam Hokanson, 

Dave Burns, Rob Beck, Dale Walden and Walt O'Connell 

Board Members Absent: 

Treasurer, David Lea, 

Secretary, Margaret Dryer, 

Guests: 
Robert Schwagerl 

Dee Schwagerl 

Peggy Colville 

 

Call to Order:  A quorum being present the meeting was called to order by Chairman Colville.  All actions 

taken by the BOD were done upon motion duly made, seconded, followed by discussion, and carried by a 

majority vote of the Directors present unless otherwise noted. 

 

Presidents Report: (Al Colville) Five (5) new members have joined the club.  A new member Home Hosting 

program is in planning for some time in August.  Details to follow.  This program would be in addition to the 

planned year end meeting at which the events of the current club year will be reviewed for members and guests.    

 

Secretary Report: (Margaret Dryer) No report or actions taken.   

 Club Operating Manual:  The Secretary separately advised the BOD that she is awaiting the review 

comments from the Treasurer.  He has been traveling. 

 

Treasurer Report: (David Lea) No report, 

June 2016 Financial Statements:  Copies of the latest month club P&L had been provided to BOD 

members by email by the Treasurer in advance of the meeting.  Mr. Beck suggested that in future monthly 

regular BOD meetings the financial statements for the club prepared by the Treasurer be reviewed and approved 

by the BOD.  This would provide an official record of the evolving status of the club finances as well as an 

official source for information relied upon for government filings such as IRS Forms 990 and Virginia Annual 

reports.  The BOD accepted the recommendation. 

Club Bank & Related Accounts:  As a result of the recent changes in club officers and directors, it was 

suggested that the Treasurer furnish the BOD members with a report identifying each bank or related financial 

account owned by the club (account name, account number, and location) together with an updated list of the 

signatories on those accounts. 

Dee Schwagerl advised the BOD that she agreed to again act as the Treasure for all exchange programs 

approved by the BOD for the years 2016 and 2017.   

 

Events Committee:  (Peggy Colville, Chair)   

 June Mystery Dinner:  Seventeen (17) people attended the event and all went will.  It looks like an 

event that may be repeated. 
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 July Event:  Not yet settled.  Could be attending a musical show together with a dinner.  It would likely 

be at the end of the month.  Peggy will follow up for interest and schedule the event if warranted. 

 August Event Luncheon for Freddie Bacher:  A luncheon is being planned for August 15 at Noon at 

the Darden School. Dale Walden will interview her for the Ambassador.  20 to 30 people are expected to attend.  

The Darden School venue is a favorite of Freddy, fits with her schedule, and is available.  Freddy has requested 

no gifts please.  Linda Burns advised that the JAG School is planning to provide Freddy with a letter of 

appreciation for all her years of dedicated service to that program.  It is expected to presented at the luncheon.  

Linda will handle the details of this part of the event. 

 Year End Performance & Education Event:  Al Colville led this discussion.  He was following up 

upon past BOD discussions for the need of some event to replace the historic club member business meeting.  

Under our new incorporated status, there is no longer a need for that meeting.  However, there is a continuing 

need to keep the BOD in active contact and communication with our members.  Reporting on club performance 

at the most recent annual summer picnic events has been well received.  It was agreed that this need must be 

met and that something more is needed to show the fine things the club is doing as well as help attract new 

members.  A general discussion took place regarding just what the “Target Audience” for new members looks 

like and how can that Audience best be reached.  The Audience appears to be more mature individuals and 

couples, who like to travel in social groups as well as receive people with similar interests as visitors to our 

community.  They have historically best been reached through member, face to face, contacts.  Follow up must 

support that member outreach to insure the biggest, best picture of FFI is presented.  With the foregoing focus 

in mind, Al requested that all BOD members start to identify other members and others who might act as a 

committee to put this event together for November 2016.  November 19 appeared to be a tentative event date.  

This need should be presented in the Ambassador and other communications sources.  Among the suggested 

venues that present a social more than business feeling would be an event at a local wine tasting venue.  While 

this will make November a very busy month, that appears to be the best, open month.  It provides a time when 

most of the current year’s events and programs have been completed; the 2017 Budget should be done or in 

final stages; and the weather should not yet be a major concern. 

 

Exchange Program Committee: (Dave Burns, ED). 

Civil War Inbound Exchange 9/28 to 10/2, 2016: (Bing Spitler, ED) Dave Burns reported that there 

will be a pot luck dinner on Thursday September 29
th
.  Margaret Dryer has agreed to host that dinner at her 

home. 

 

Open World Exchange November 4 to 12, 2016: (Robert Harris, ED).  Dave Burns and Al Colville 

reported that Robert Harris has agreed to act as Ed for the exchange.  Dale Walden agreed to join with Rob 

Beck on the exchange committee.  They explained their knowledge of the expectations of FFI and the Tajikistan 

visitors.  It was broadly described as a general knowledge of how our elections take place.  That is why the 

exchange is taking place during the US 2016 Presidential Elections.  No more detailed information has been 

provided to the club, including the backgrounds and more detailed expectations of the visitors.  Rob Beck 

agreed to follow up with the FDI staff member (Elena McCarty) responsible for this exchange in an effort to get 

a more specifics.  Al Colville will provide copies of his correspondence and contacts at FFI to Rob.  All agreed 

that time to prepare for this exchange is extremely short and more club members are needed to join and help the 

exchange committee. 

  

2017 Mexico Exchange Program: (Deb Winslow, ED).  While there still appears to be an interest in 

doing this exchange, there is some interest in possibly seeking some more locations in Mexico to visit in 

addition to or in place of some of those currently on the table.  Al Colville will discuss this with Deb Winslow. 

 

2017 Iowa FFI Club Exchange: (???? ED).  No details presented.  It was reported that feedback from 

a Canadian club who recently visited Iowa was favorable.  It appears that this possible exchange needs to be 

fleshed out in order to get it moving or stop discussions. 
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2017 Russian Inbound Program: (???? ED).  The general discussion disclosed some concern that this 

should possibly not be just an inbound program but must have a real interest by club members to travel to 

Russia.  There has been no follow up from the Russian side or from our side.  Some resolution appears needed. 

 

2018 Exchange Programs:.   Al Colville and Dave Burns noted that there is a need to start a focus on 

what exchange opportunities the club may be interested in so as to get favorable place holders at FFI. 

 

Membership Committee: (Dee Schwagerl, Chair).  No report. 

 

Fund Raising Committee:  (Pam Hokanson, Chair)   
Friday’s After Five Program:  The next event will be August 5, 2016 with the Friday’s After Five 

program; Pam noted that under the new charity selection process the club will likely not receive more than two 

events a year.  She raised the question whether just 2 events was worth the effort.  A general discussion 

concluded that the changes to the selection system will not likely change, but that at least for the time being, the 

club should continue to offer to serve.  In addition to the direct benefit to Charlottesville, it was good PR 

exposure for the club and a source of possible new members. 

Corporate Sponsorship:  Al Colville noted that under the new corporate/charity structure of the club, 

we can seek corporate or other sponsors as a new source of revenue for the club.  Jason’s Deli was used as a 

suggestion.  A general discussion took place and the additional revenue could be used to offset person expenses 

incurred by members for exchange programs thereby making it easier to obtain volunteers for the events.  It was 

agreed that a separate group of members needs to be created to focus on this area, set up a sales program, and 

administer the program.  Al will present this to the membership as President as well as discuss this with 

Communications Chair, Walt O’Connell for information in future issues of the Ambassador. 

 

JAG School: (Linda Burns, Chair).  No new items to report.  The program continues. 

  

Outreach Committee: (Linda Burns, Chair).  No new items reported. 

  

Communications Committee: (Walt O’Connell, Chair).  No report.  Walt has set a deadline of July 9, 2016 

for the next Ambassador.  He is also working on a new, updated, club brochure to attract new members. 

   

Next BOD Meeting:  August 2, 2016 at 3:00 PM the Colville Home. 

 

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM 

 

R L Beck 

__________________________________________ 

Rob Beck, Secretary of the Meeting. 
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Friendship Force Central Virginia Inc. 

Regular Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday August 2,  2016     

Colville Residence – 315 Village Blvd. Palmyra, VA 
 

Board Members Present: 
President Al Colville,First Vice President Linda Burns, Second Vice President Pam Hokanson,  Secretary 

Margaret Dryer, Dave Burns, Dale Walden and Walt O'Connell. 

 

Board Members Absent: 
Treasurer David Lea and Rob Beck 

 

Guests: Peggy Colville, Monica Nataro, Willow Drinkwater and Robert Harris. 

 

Call to Order:  A quorum being present the meeting was called to order by President Colville at 3:00pm. All 

actions taken by the BOD were done upon motion duly made, seconded and followed by discussion, and carried 

by a majority vote of the Directors unless otherwise noted. 

 

President Report:  President welcomed everyone to his new home. 

 

Treasurer Report:   No report. 

 

Secretary Report:   The Minutes of the FFCV, Inc. Board of Directors Meeting of June 9, 2016  were adopted. 

The minutes of July 5, 2016 were adopted as corrected. 

 

 

Unfinished Business: 

 

Civil War Inbound Exchange 9/28 to 10/2, 2016: (Bing Spitler, ED)  Dave Burns reported that there will be 

a briefing session for Home Hosts on Monday,August 15 from 7:00pm to 9:00pm at the Clubhouse at the 

Villages of Nahor.  Directions and further information will be sent with a doodle poll.  

 

Procedures Manual Committee:   Margaret Dryer reported that it is still a work in progress. 

 

Open World Exchange November 4 to 12, 2016: (Robert Harris ED)  Dave Burns reported that there were 

7ambassadors and 2 interpreters coming with the group. There is no further information at this time. Rob Beck's 

report was reviewed and discussed. President Colville appointed an Ad Hoc Committee to move forward with 

the information we have and investigate all possible avenues for speakers etc. The committee members are 

Linda Burns, Dale Walden, Pam Hokanson, Dave Burns and Willow Drinkwater. 

 

 

 

New Business: 

 

Home Hosting Session:   Al Colville will send a Doodle Poll with the information needed for the meeting. It 

will be an briefing session on how conduct Home Stays and an update on the Civil War Exchange.  

Happy Hour with the Richmond Club:  Al Colville reported an invitation from the FF Richmond Club to 

have pot luck dinner meeting at one of their homes to discuss the up coming Civil War Exchange and other 
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ways that we can work together. This is on Friday, August 26 at 5:00pm. A Doodle Poll will be sent to the 

Board and committee member working on the exchange. 

 

Club Pins: A discussion of the need for more pins and the location of the ones we have and if they are the new 

ones or the old ones. Walt O'Connell will be coordinator for the pins. The Denver Club has asked for a pin from 

our Club to incorporate in a project that the have undertaken. 

 

FFI Request for Inbound Hosting Hosting Availability for 2018:  Al Colville discussed this with the Board 

and asked and received their input. 

  

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Events Committee: (Peggy Colville, Chair)  The luncheon for Freddie Bacher will be held at the Darden 

School on Monday August 8 at 12:00 noon. Monday, September 5 will be the JAG School Picnic at Pam and 

Paul Hokanson home at TIME?  They are planing a Halloween Party in October. 

 

Exchange Committee: (Dave Burns, Chair)  No Report. 

 

Membership Committee: (Dee Schwagler, Chair)  No report. Dale Walden suggested we apply for space at 

the Newcomers Club. The event is Tuesday,September 20  at Farmington Country Club between 12 and 1pm. 

Willow Drinkwater and Monica Nataro will man the table. 

 

Fund Raising Committee: (Pam Hokanson, Chair)  August 5 for 8 volunteers (ID check). She asked the 

volunteers to arrive at 4:30pm. 

 

JAG School: (Linda Burns Chair)  The Chair reports that the first group of JAG students have arrived and 

will only be here for three months. They have all been assigned sponsors. She thanked Willow Drinkwater for 

helping with some unexpected students. The second group (the 9 month group) arrives on August 8
th   

 

 

Outreach Committee: (Linda Burns, Chair)  The chair reported that Alan Drinkwater had been ill and that 

Dee Schwagler had fallen but was doing better. She reported that Mary Pat Serol had died and Charlene Fraser   

 

Communications Committee: (Walt O'Connell, Chair)  The Chair has set a deadline of September 10, 2016 

for the next Ambassador. He was congratulated for a job well done. 

   

Announcements:  The next Board meeting will be held on September 6, 2016 at 3:00pm at the Colville Home. 

 

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 4:50pm. 

 

 

 

 

__________________________________________ 

Margaret Dryer, Secretary 
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Name:_____________________________________________________  Email:________________________________________  
 
Address:____________________________________________________________  City: ________________________________  
 
County*: ________________State:____  ZIP:_________ _______________Phone (land line):_____________________________    
*Note: in city = C’ville; else Albemarle, Fluvanna, etc. 
 
Cell:_________________    Preferred Badge Name:_________________ New Member Sponsor ___________________________  
 
For Family Application:  Partner’s Name:_________________________________   Email:_______________________________ 
 
Partner’s Cell:______________________  Preferred Badge Name: ______________________________ Children Under 21 ______ 
 
We like to recognize our members on their special days if you choose (month and day only, we overlook the year).   
 
Your birthday:____/_____    Partner’s birthday: ____/____   Anniversary:___/____ 
 
It is important that you have a good understanding of The Friendship Force, what we do, and what to expect. The Web site for 
Friendship Force International is a good source of information about the history and mission or our organization. Please review the 
information at www.friendshipforce.org, paying particular attention to the tabs “Who We Are /History and /Mission” and “FAQs” and our 
club at www.ffc.avenue.org.  If you don’t have access to the Web, please contact a member for information about our FFI and our club. 
 
To make our club successful, all members contribute as they are able to our various activities. Please check the activities in which you 

would like to participate or learn more about in 2015. (Partners do separately when your interests diverge). Do you want to: 
 

 Exchange Activities  Other Club Work and Activities 

 Go on an Outbound Exchange  Serve on Communications/Publicity (newsletter or press)? 

 Outbound Exchange Planning Committee  Serve on Fund Raising including Fridays After Five? 

 Inbound Exchange Planning Committee  Be on Social Program Planning and Organizing? 

 Inbound Exchange Planning  Help Plan Bi-monthly Club Meeting Programs?  

 Inbound Exchange Home Host   Serve on Membership Committee?  

 Inbound Exchange Day Host   Be nominated for Exchange Director 

 Inbound Exchange Small Dinner Party Host   

 Community Activities and Service   

 Invite an International Student to Dinner   

 Sponsor a JAG student   

 Work on a Community Project (e.g., International 

Refugee Committee, World Friendship Day, or 

outreach to community?) 

  

 

What areas of the world are of particular interest for an Exchange?  

Asia____ Canada____ Europe____ Eurasia____ Latin America____ Middle East____ Africa____ South Pacific____ USA____ 

 

Annual Dues:  $32 for single, $60 for a household. Please include a check made out to FFC with your application.  Please 

submit application/renewal and dues to our treasurer, David Lea, 139 Stribling Ave., Charlottesville, VA  22903  or at a meeting. 

2016 Friendship Force Central Virginia  
 

Membership/Renewal Application  
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